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To Licensing - Andrea Bull, Senior Licensing Officer  
From            Daniel Power, Regulatory Officer (Environmental Health)  
Date 9th May 2023 
 
Application Reference - 23/00321/LAPVAR 
Environmental Health Reference - 23/00566/CONSUL 
 
Proposal - Application for a Premises Licence Full Variation 
 
Location - The Garden, High Street, Cowes, PO31 7RR 
 
Further to my representation on behalf of the Environmental Health Department, submitted to the Licensing 
Authority on 19th April 2023, I wish to disclose additional information which I have considered pertinent with 
reference to the aforementioned application. 
 
I enclose my initial submission which includes an accompanying venue risk assessment, indicating the 
proposed variation posed a medium risk in respect of the continued promotion of key licensing activities, most 
notably the prevention of public nuisance. Moreover, the increased risk rating, was considered as necessitating 
the addition of conditions to the existing premises licence to mitigate the impact of noise emissions associated 
with the formal use of the garden area in particular.  
 
Previous Noise complaint history  
 
The Environmental Health Department have received two complaints with reference to alleged noise nuisance 
associated with activities including loud music and patron noise originating from The Garden, High Street, 
Cowes, PO31 7RR. A summary of each is provided here:  
 

1. 23/00321/COMNOI – The complainant cited concerns regarding loud music and patron noise. The latter 
issue was described as particularly disrupting as the evening progressed and was said to have had the 
effect of causing disruption to the resident in their attempts to sleep and achieve rest within their 
property.  
 
The complaint was received on 19th February 2023, whilst the resident referred to an event which had 
occurred on 4/5th February 2023, during which music noise levels and the associated noise of patrons 
were described as intrusive by the resident. The event described was associated with the use of a 
Temporary Event Notice referenced 23/00076/LATENL.  
 
The complainant did not return diary sheets indicating further disturbance following the department’s 
initial intervention, however, the complainant had cited the adverse weather restricting the use of the 
outside parts. Nevertheless, the complainant sought to reiterate the extent of the disturbance 
associated with recorded music and patron noise during the use of the garden in more accommodating 
weather conditions.  

 
2. 23/00492/COMNOI – The department were notified of a further complaint on 10th March 2023, 

indicating the sporadic use of the premises rear garden caused significant disturbance, whilst the 
playing of recorded music during the day from this location had the effect of impeding the use of the 
neighbouring resident’s garden.  

 
The department have not received the complainant’s returned diary sheets; however, the complainant 
had advised at the time of the complaint, that whilst the sporadic use of the garden in colder weather 
caused disruption, during warmer weather its impact is exacerbated.  
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Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me on 823000 Internal: Ext 6047. 

 
Kind Regards 

Daniel Power 
Regulatory Officer 

 
Enclo. 1) Environmental Health Representation (19.04.2023) 
            2) Venue Risk Assessment  










